


	

	

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mr Michel Barnier  
Chief Negotiator – Task Force for the Preparation and conduct of  
the Negotiations with the United Kingdom under Article 50 TEU 
Rue de la Loi 200 
1040 Bruxelles 
Belgique 
 
 
 
7 February 2018 
 

Brexit and the European Medical Profession: transition and  
the future relationship	
 
Dear Mr Barnier 
 
Further to our previous letters regarding Brexit’s threat to the ongoing ability of the medical profession to 
provide high quality healthcare across the continent, we are writing to congratulate you on your role in 
helping to deliver the “sufficient progress” necessary for the negotiations to progress to the second 
phase related to transition and the framework for the future relationship. 
 
Given the vital role that pan-European medical migration plays in delivering healthcare across Europe, we 
were particularly pleased to note the important developments relating to the rights of the 21,609i 
licensed doctors in the UK who gained their primary medical qualifications in another EEA (European 
Economic Area) state. 
 
Whilst the ongoing recognition of their professional qualifications is welcome, we would request that 
priority be given during the next phase of negotiations to ensuring that the same certainty is provided to 
the thousands of medical students, studying outside their country of origin, who have yet to secure their 
professional qualifications. Expediting the resolution of this matter will not only remove much 
unnecessary anxiety amongst the medical student body but will play a key role in helping to ensure that 
health workforce planning across Europe is undertaken in the optimal conditions. 
 
Researchii undertaken by our colleagues in the BMA (British Medical Association) indicates that a 
significant number – nearly half of those surveyed, of EEA qualified doctors working in the UK are 
considering leaving following the EU referendum result with over 1/5 considering leaving Europe 
entirely.  
 
Supporting your previous assertion of the “great importance… the mutual recognition of professional 
qualifications (has) for the European health sector” we would also reiterate our belief that every effort to 
made to ensure that some form of such mutual recognition be maintained in the future relationship, 
alongside successful tools supporting its implementation, and securing patient safety, such as the alert 
mechanism. 
 
Similarly, with medical research becoming increasingly integral to tackling the main current and future 
societal challenges, it is imperative that solutions, including the provision of clear long-term frameworks, 
are found to ensure that such medical academics pursue their research in Europe.  

 



	

	

With regard to Ireland and Northern Ireland, there is much to be commended, not least the commitment 
to maintaining the CTA (Common Travel Area).  
 
Notwithstanding such positive developments, and being cognisant of the political constraints under 
which both parties are operating, we believe that it is imperative that significant additional, practical detail 
about the future border arrangements be provided at the earliest possible opportunity. 
 
Failure to provide such clarity may impact upon the recruitment and retention of doctors in the Irish 
border region with an attendant negative impact upon the provision of healthcare services throughout 
the island. 
 
We recognise that this is merely “the end of the beginningiii” and look forward to continuing to share our 
expertise with the Article 50 Taskforce as we all seek to ensure that Brexit doesn’t threaten Europe’s 
health. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

i General Medical Council: Our data about doctors with a European primary medical qualification in 2017. Working 
paper 3- November 2017 
ii https://www.bma.org.uk/collective-voice/influence/europe/brexit/eu-survey  
iii Sir Winston Churchill, “The End of the Beginning”, The Lord Mayor’s Luncheon, Mansion House, November 10, 1942	

																																																								






